
Welcome back Parents and Students,

We are looking forward to a great new year.  This month, we will begin  
preparing our Grade Eights for High School transitions.  We’ve shared a video
and important information about parent meetings and course selection.  We will
have the PCI team here to visit with our students.  This will include Resource
teachers, Guidance Counselors and the grade 9 Vice Principal, who will be
working with our students all the way through their high school years.  They are
so excited to get the grade 8's ready and show them around PCI.  

This month we have a Drama production underway with many grade 5-8
students taking part.  Our Rainbows program offers  support groups for
students experiencing loss.  These groups will begin this month.  We have an
Arts Club that will be starting this month with Mlle Gagnon getting it up and
running.   We also have a Science presentations called Wise Kidnetic happening
at the end of this month.  We do have a French residency for our teachers
where they are learning strategies for reading in the early years in French
Immersion.

Thank you to everyone who attended our concerts.  Our Winter Concerts were
very successful and we had a great turn out.  

Just before the break you should have received your child’s report card.  If you
have any concerns around that report card we encourage you to reach out to
your child’s teacher to discuss a plan.

In preparation for colder weather we ask that you send warm clothing every
single day with your students.  We know the weather can change very quickly
and students stay outside until -26, so we need to have ski-pants, mittens and
toques.  It would be great if you could label your winter clothing with your child’s
name.  We often have many, many items in the Lost and Found.  

 We are looking forward to a fun filled month of learning and fun!

Tracy Vanstone
Directrice/Principal

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
 

 
Jan. 1-5 - SCHOOLS
CLOSED

Jan. 8 - First Day New
Term

Jan. 8 - Home and
School Mtg. 6:30 p.m.

Jan. 9 - Grade 8 Parent
Meeting

Feb. 6-9 - Kindergarten
Registration Week

Jan. 11 - Grade 8 Course
Selection at ÉAM

Jan. 11 - Gr. 8 Parent
Night 6:30 p.m. PCI
West Gym

Jan. 18 - Course
Selction with PCI at ÉAM

Jan. 31 - Course
Selection deadline for
Gr. 8's

Jan. 31 - Band Camp
permission forms due

Feb. 8 - School Dance

ÉAM 
LES NOUVELLES

 JANVIER 2024

IMPORTANT
DATES

 



Our staff was excited to celebrate our students’ hard work in
collecting $7 000.00 dollars for the Terry Fox Foundation. Our school
was decorated with Mario Kart-themed decorations for the occasion.
Staff members dressed up as their favourite Mario characters and
raced against each other in pairs. Congratulations to our team of
grade 8 teachers, who rolled into first place!

TERRY FOX
I T ’ S - A - M E . . . .

Congratulations on your
retirement Mrs. Bluhm.  
You will be so missed.  
Enjoy sleeping in this

week!












